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PHARMACY COUNCIL OF INDIA
(Statutory body under Ministry of Health & Family Welfare)
Government of India
NBCC Centre, 3" Floor, Plot No. 2,

Community Centre, Maa Anandmai Marg, l

Okhla, Phase-1, New Delhi-110020

Telephone No. 011-61299900-03

E-mail: registrar@pci.nic.in

Ref No: 14-429/2024-pC1 | 509 920 NOV 1074
To Al

a. Registered Pharmacists
b. Approved Pharmacy Institutions

Sub: Guidelines regarding verification of Pharmacists Profile with the Ayushman
Bharat Health Account (ABHA) Number to integrate Pharmacists with the
Healthcare Professional Registry (HPR).

Sir/Madam,

1. This has a reference to the subject cited above.

2. In this connection, it is informed that the Council is in the process of verification of all
registered Pharmacists on the DIGI-PHARMed portal in order to integrate Pharmacists with
the Healthcare Professional Registry (HPR).

3. In view of it, the Council would like to share the following action points that needs to be
considered by all the Pharmacists:

a. All registered Pharmacists are requested to verify their DIGI-PHARMed Profile with the
ABHA Number on immediate basis. The said verification must be completed within the
timeline of 45 Days from the date of issuance of this circular. Failing to this, the
pharmacist’s profile will be disabled for any further usage on the DIGI-PHARMed portal.

b. In case of new registration, Pharmacists must ensure to verify their account with the
ABHA Number at the time of registration only. Without verification of the profile with
the ABHA Number will be considered as the incomplete registration.

c. If any Pharmacist don’t have the ABHA Number, it is directed to create the ABHA
Number using Adhar before initiating the process for the registration on DIGI-PHARMed
portal. The link to initiate the registration is attached here for your kind perusal
https://abha.abdm.gov.in/abha/v3/register/aadhaar

d. It is requested to all the Pharmacy Institutions as well to check that all the faculty in their
institutions are having the ABHA verified profiles. Further, it is also notified that during
the SIF applications and for further reference, only ABHA Verified profiles of faculty
will be considered by the PCI from 2025-2026 academic session.

e. Further, the Council would like to direct all pharmacists that they must ensure that the
documents uploaded to the portal while doing registrations are authentic and validated.
Ifthe Council discovers at any stage that any documents submitted during the registration
process are incorrect, the respective profile of those pharmacists will be blacklisted.
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f. In case of any inconvenience or technical issues, it is requested to share your error/issues
details over the email to pcihelpinfo@gmail.com or reach out to +91-7303110019.

This issues with the approval of the Competent Authority.

Yours Faithfully

e M A
(Anil Mittal) S

Registrar-Cum-Secretary



